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MINUTES

June 5, 2014 9:30 - 1200 hours

Lanark County Council Chambers

Thanks to Mississippi Mills Public Library for refreshments
Call to Order – Nicki welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Present:  Julie Ingleby, Hinda Goldberg, Carol Anne McNeil, Jane Torrance, Tracy Staples, Donna Davidson, Mary Lou White, Sue Poldervaart, Brian Peters, Jennifer Miller, Sue Cavanagh, Emily Cassell, Kate Hallas, Michelle Neville, Elizabeth Goldman, Nancy Wildgoose, Nicki Collins, Joan McDougall (recorder).  
Regrets:   
Guests:  Ron Ferguson and Carol Dufort, UCDSB 
Approval of Minutes of May 1
Jane requested that the approval of  the May 1st Planning Meeting Minutes be carried forward to the September meeting.
Approval of Agenda
The Agenda of June 5, 2014 was approved.
New Business

UCDSB Changes – Tracy Staples
Tracy introduced Ron Ferguson and Carol Dufort, Coordinating Administrative Principals (CAP’s).  Ron is the CAP for Lanark North schools, and  Carol for the Rideau Smiths Falls schools.  
Nicki explained the role of the Planning Council and members of the committee introduced themselves to Ron and Carol.

Ron explained that the goal of the UCDSB is to have a 90% graduation rate, up from the present 82% provincial rate.  CAP’s will work with and coach their team of principals to make changes where it matter the most – “in the school house”.  Ron shared that John Gow will be the CAP for the Lanark South schools.
Carole highlighted that schools need to bring communities into the school as all services work to support children.  CAP’s will advise new principals of programs/services available in the area so school staff can link with the services they offer.
It was noted that CAP’s were encouraged to contact LCPC for insight on the best vehicle to use to support the distribution of information when there are changes that need to be shared. 
http://lanarkkids.com/2014/08/05/new-leadership-structure-at-ucdsb/
Nicki thanked Carol and Ron for their presentation.
Presentations

Interval House – Erin Lee  
· Lanark County Interval House has been providing essential support for women and children for 35 years.
· The Survivor Engagement Project is ongoing.

· The volunteer model for Court Support is available however, more funding is needed.

· LGBT – the towns of Smiths Falls,  Perth and Carleton Place proclaimed the week of June 7th – 14th as Pride Week.

· Almonte, Smiths Falls, Carleton Place and Perth have a LGBT Lanark County Civitan Club.

· A survey about Interval House moving toward harm reduction is taking place.

· LCIH – fundraises between $80,000 and $100,000. Per year.

· A HUB has begun in North Bay.  Information regarding this project will be presented via the OPP.
· The highest percentage of work completed by Interval House is done through Outreach.

Erin recognized Hinda for all the work she has done as the Best Start Chair and for bringing the Planning Council into being.  Hinda was thanked for all her thoughtful words and the great work she has done – as she heads off on a health break.
Business Arising

Family Engagement – Jane Torrance
The Family Engagement Grant is ongoing from the Ministry of Children and Youth Services.  A paper copy of the Family Engagement document is now available and the document is available on the website.  Jane asked members to look at the recommendations from the consultation  and decide how  the Planning Council would like to be involved.  Would the Planning Council like to collectively work around Family Engagement?  The first point will be brought forward in the fall for discussion.
Regional Process – Lynette Cummings

Daryl Dean will be the Ministry representative at the planning table in the fall.
Planner’s Report – Jane Torrance

Jane’s report was distributed.  If there are questions regarding the report, please email Jane.
Community Issues – Hinda Goldberg

The provincial election has kept Jane very busy.  The first Round Table event has taken place.  It allowed community members to have conversations with candidates.  Possible questions were circulated for the round table to be held in Almonte later today.  
Lake 88 would like to do an Infocus Radio interview with Nicki and Jane.
Committee Direction – Jane Torrance, Erin Lee

The following comments/ideas  were shared regarding the Community Issues Committee:
1.
There is value in keeping the committee

2.
Continue with the committee

3.
Have a working plan to aid the direction of the committee

4.
Great work has been completed around program development and 
services
5.
Advocacy and community issues – not so good – issues are not owned by 
one agency.
6.
Stay a working group
7.
Encourage planning council to bring issues to Community Issues 
Committee
8.  
Bring scenario’s to the committee for input regarding how committee might 
address.

Please bring issues to Erin, who will lead the group.
Key Messages

1.  UCDSB is going through a significant restructuring process.  Watch for the Powerpoint that Jane will post which will include the new families of schools and the new CAP’s (Coordinating Administrative Principals) for Lanark .

2. Congratulations to LCIH for 35 years.  The shelter is only a small, although significant portion, of the Interval House’s reach.  Generally, LCIH is moving towards a harm reduction approach and we can all learn from their creative responses in really listening to what the women they serve, want.

3. The Family Engagement document will be posted on the website.  It will give us a starting point for discussion next fall.

4. Community Issues will be continuing as a committee with Erin as chair.  Erin welcomes any suggestions from folks around advocacy issues but the committee also plans to create a work plan based on LCPC”s strategic plan next year.

Announcements and Information Sharing

Michelle Neville -  The results are back regarding the protocol on resiliency.
The campaign regarding depression is finishing.  Elizabeth Manley has presented to students on this topic.
Kate – The United Way, The Town of Smiths Falls and the Smiths Falls Youth Centre are meeting on June 19th and 20th regarding what the town of Smiths Falls might do better regarding youth services.
Erin – there is a maternity leave position available in the Sexual Assault Program.

Sue – Justice Collaborative in Planning Stages.
· The Lanark Leeds Grenville Regional Group is to expand

· 9 – 13 year olds who have first contact with police – fall implementation

· Rebound Choices Program will begin in the fall; need volunteer as Table Coach.
Tracy – Small School Summit, October 23/24 in Cornwall – Deep Learning Now, 
                                 
   presenters Steve Patterson and Damian Cooper.
· Champions for Kids, July 2nd, Fmiths Falls and District Golf and Country Club – an across the board fund raiser; money raised will be used to help families when they are in need.
Donna –    Volunteer Income Tax Program was very successful, over 1000 
                                  
      people accessed the serviced.

·  The Community House project served 600 people;

·  6 people in the riding program are receiving recognition for 20        years of volunteering.

· Maxine Webber is retiring as superintendent of instruction program for autism.  
Jane – Rural Transportation Forum – is June 23 - Brockville
· The Silver Chain Challenge – though out the month of June.  A friendly competition between Renfrew County and Lanark County to promote more active and healthier communities.

Hinda –   AGM – LRHCS – Carleton Place 6:00 pm – guest speaker – Ken 

     Crawford
· Roots of Empathy – looking for new parent and baby to volunteer with program.
Open Doors – AGM – June 24th – highlight of the evening - awards for children 
                                
     and youth .
Upcoming Agenda Items

· Committee Reports and Planning
· Review of TofR

· Review of Strategic Plan

· Conflict Resolution

Adjournment  
Next Meeting – September 11, 2014
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